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FPH Enrolment & Training Fees

FPH have been reviewing the existing enrolment fee, the one-off fee payable when a Registrar joins the public health specialty training scheme, to ensure that all necessary costs associated with training are covered and to provide an affordable way for Registrars to enter and engage with their professional body from the start of their public health specialist career. After a thorough review of the costs, the FPH Risk Management, Audit & Finance Committee have agreed to abolish the enrolment fee and replace it with an annual Training & Membership Fee.

This fee is payable annually throughout the time Registrars are on the training programme, regardless of their membership category; therefore allowing Registrars to progress through FPH membership (e.g. after passing Part A and Part B) without any higher subscription rate associated with changes to membership categories.

This fee applies to new Registrars joining the training scheme from 2016 and does not affect existing Registrars. 

Summary

a) For Registrars beginning training in 2016, the current one-off enrolment fee payable at the onset of training no longer exists. Instead, Registrars must pay an annual training and membership fee, which includes the benefits of membership and covers the enrolment and ongoing fees associated with training.

b) For 2016-17 the Registrar Training & Membership fee is set at £275 (fee subject to annual review in line with inflation). This fee will cover both membership, enrolment and ongoing training fees for the duration of training.

c) If a Registrar goes out of programme for reasons such as maternity, illness or to pursue an interest not related to public health training, their payments may be suspended until they return to the programme.

d) A salary-linked reduction to the membership fee – at the equivalent level to diplomate membership (currently a one third reduction below £22K, a two third reduction below £7K) – will be applied to Registrars working less than full-time.

e) This fee can apply for the entire duration that someone is in training and stops once they complete training, when they move to the membership rate until admitted by FPH as Fellows, paying the current full membership rate as appropriate.

f) Registrars will automatically progress through the membership categories during training (e.g. become DFPH on passing Part A etc.) – subject to existing criteria and the checks and processes governing elections and admissions – but continue to pay the annual Training & Membership fee until training is completed. Upon completion they will automatically be moved to the relevant membership subscription rate.

g) This fee applies to new Registrars joining the training scheme from 2016 and does not affect existing Registrars.

h) All new Registrars are required to enrol with FPH and pay the first annual fee within three months of commencing the training scheme.

i) The CCT Fee is abolished for new Registrars from 2016, as it is only relevant and applicable to those Registrars who are not FPH members.
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